
 

            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRODUCED ON BEHALF OF WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL 

DEADLINE FOR RECEIPT OF COPY FOR JANUARY NEWSLETTER IS 15TH DECEMBER 

Contact BEV on 394954 or e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO EDIT OR OMIT ANY SUBMISSIONS 

 

 
 

Event Date Time Location Details 

Autumn Fair Sat 26 Nov 10 am – 1 pm Church Room For Church funds 

Advent Service Sun 27 Nov 4 pm Church With St Mary’s Singers 

School Christmas Fayre Fri 2 Dec 2.30-4.30 pm School All welcome 

Quilters Christmas Bazaar Sun 4 Dec 10am-3.30pm Village Hall All welcome 

Christingle Service Sun 4 Dec 3 pm Church  

Christmas Carol Singing Tues 6 Dec 7.30 pm Village Hall Coffee + mince pies 

Village Hall Christmas 

Fayre 

Sat 10 Dec 10am-1pm Village Hall All welcome 

Messy Church Xmas Craft 

Workshop 

Sat 10 Dec 10am – 1pm Church Room Childrens fun activities. 

Christmas Carol Service Sun 18 Dec 6.30 pm Church Mulled wine + mince 

pies 

Christmas Crib Service Christmas Eve 3 pm Church  

Moonlight Mass Christmas Eve 9 pm Church  

Christmas Morning Mass Christmas Day 9 am Church  

PLEASE SEE CLUB CORNER FOR DETAILS OF VILLAGE GROUPS ACTIVITIES 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Our next Newsletter will be our Christmas/New Year edition which will be 

delivered shortly before Christmas.  As previously, we would like to include 

seasonal greetings from all our Village Clubs and organisations as well as 

individuals.  Please write your message and pop in an envelope with a note 

of your name and address (so we can issue a receipt for your payment) with 

a minimum donation of £1 and drop either to Parish Clerk at 11 Marram 

Court, North Market Road or drop in the red post box at 6 Dune Court.  Or, if 

you prefer, you can e-mail it to  wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk (please 

drop off your donation as above with a note of your name and address) –  

DEADLINE – MONDAY 12TH DECEMBER 

 

Donations go towards Newsletter printing costs 



 

 

Get into the Christmas Spirit... 
why don't you.......... 

Come and sing some Christmas Carols with the Rev 
Chris Shreeve and friends in the Village Hall on 
Tuesday 6th Dec at 7.30pm. Free mince pies and 
coffee - come end enjoy remembering what 
Christmas is really about.  

all welcome 
for more info call Di on 393656 

 
 

The Friends of Winterton 
Primary School & Nursery are 
holding their Grand Christmas 
Fayre at the school on Friday 
2nd December  from 2.30 to 

4.30pm. There will be various stalls including raffle, 
jewellery stall, handmade xmas gifts, cakes, 
tombola, guess the weight of the Christmas cake, 
bric-a-brac and various children's stalls including 
guess the name of the cuddly toy, lolly game, 
sweets in the jar etc. We will be selling teas and 
coffee and everyone is welcome - you do not need 
to have a child in the school to come. Also 
the Headteacher, Mr Richard Endall, has offered to 
raffle himself as a prize.  He is prepared to give up 
3 to 4 hrs of his time to either look after someone's 
children while parents do Xmas shopping or some 
other type of small job like delivering Xmas cards or 
wrapping presents etc!! Raffle tickets are now 
available either from the School or the chip shop  

All welcome, please come along. 
 

 
Winterton Village Hall Christmas Fayre 

Saturday 10th  Dec 10am – 1 pm 

GRAND XMAS DRAW AT 1.00 PM 

FIRST PRIZE £100! 

 

PLUS 

Hamper Raffle 

Refreshments 

Tombola 

Cake Sale 

Christmas Goodies 

AND MORE......................! 

 

 

QUILTERS’ CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

Sunday 4 Dec 10am-3.30 pm 

Village Hall 

Stalls, raffles, refreshments 

ALL PROFITS TO 

EAST COAST HOSPICE FUND 

 

Autumn Fair 

Church Room 
Saturday 26thNovember 

10.00-1.00pm 
Raffle, Tombola, Cakes, Christmas Stall, 

Crafts, Bric-a-brac. Books & 
Refreshments. 

In Aid of Winterton Parish Church 
 
 

Messy Church Christmas Craft Workshop  
Church Room 

Saturday 10th December  
10.00-1.pm 

For children & the Young at heart 
All children must be accompanied by an adult. 

Come along & join in with the fun 
 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

CHRISTMAS EVENTS AT SOMERTON 

 

Somerton Christmas Bingo 
Village Hall, West Somerton 

Tuesday 13th December 
Eyes Down at 7.30pm  

bingo addicts and novices all welcome. 
Lots of fantastic prizes and refreshments. 

 

Carols in the Coach House 

Weds 21
st
 December 

7 pm Somerton Hall 

Carol singing around the organ 

Mulled wine & hot refreshments 

Tickets £5 (children £2) 

Pauline Burckitt (01493 393579) 

Simon Peasley (01493 393223) 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 

 



 
PHONE LOST ON WINTERTON BEACH/DUNES 

On 9th November at around 1pm on the dunes or beach around the Hermanus centre.  

Black coloured Blackberry 8520 with a fixed break on the right hand side of the screen 

and a few scuffs and scrapes. We are not entirely sure whereabouts the phone could 

have been lost or it even may have been washed out to sea by now!  Small 

reward offered for return of the phone as it contains precious photos which I can retrieve 

even if the phone no longer works.  If found please contact me via phone or email  

Mobile : 07790891177 

Home : 01245226175 

Email : jordandarke@hotmail.com 

 

 
Inspirational Interiors 
for you and your home. 

 
XMAS OPEN DAYS 

Join us to view our new Christmas range 
Saturday 3rd  December 6pm – 9pm 
Sunday 4th  December 10am – 4pm 

 
Scented Candles, Tree Decorations, Coasters, 
Placemats, Canvases, Cushions,Accessories 
and many more gift ideas,  
 
With a complimentary glass of Mulled Wine 
and a Mince Pie. 
 

14 Bulmer Lane, Winterton-on-Sea 
Tel: 01493 393694 / Mob: 07810 862266 

(www.mulberryandash.co.uk) 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARE YOU HAVING A BIRTHDAY 
CELEBRATION OR CHILDREN’S 
PARTY? We have, FOR HIRE, bunting 
made by Winterton Quilters – pretty, 
various lengths (enough to decorate the 

Village Hall) and suitable for outdoor events 
too.  HIRE RATES - £10 per event.  Please 
contact Sheila Whisker on 01493 393909 
 

Norfolk RCC is running a Job Club 
Every Tuesday (term time only) 

10am-12noon 

The Community Hub, The Pavillion, Waters Lane, 

Hemsby 

 

Relaxed, welcoming atmosphere, with coffee, tea and 

biscuits! 

• Hear about work opportunities and courses 

• Help with job applications, CVs and interviews 

• Access to the internet 

• Mutual support and friendly advice 

• Meet like-minded people 

• Get involved, have a say and get a job! 

 

For further information contact: 

Charlotte Stannard 
Norfolk Rural Community Council 

01493 722783      charlotte@norfolkrcc.org.uk 

 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM SHIRLEY WEYMOUTH 
EAST FLEGG BOROUGH COUNCILLOR 

For those parishioners who live within one 
mile of Hemsby Medical Centre there has 
been a change in obtaining your medication, 
you can no longer collect your medication 
from the Pharmacy at the Surgery. 

If you are not aware, you can have your 
prescriptions forwarded from the Practice to a 
Pharmacy who will make them up for you and 
you can then collect your medication from 
them – some Pharmacies are offering a free 
home delivery service. 

For further information contact a Pharmacy 
you would like to provide your medication. 

100 CLUB 

Last month’s winners were: 

1st – Pauline Ling 

2nd – Jack Goffin 

3rd – Janet Cator 

If you would like to join the 100 Club 

(monies raised go towards Church 

Restoration Fund) please contact Margaret 

Browning on 393755 



 

 
 

Organisation 

When & 

where 

What we’ve been up to Coming Up 

Garden Club 
Michael/Valerie 
393749 
2nd Weds 
monthly 7.30 
Church Room 

At this month’s meeting we were entertained by Bob Coutts from 
Somerleyton Hall with pictures and his vast knowledge of “Herbaceous 
Borders”. 
NEW MEMBERS NEEDED – PLEASE CONTACT VALERIE OR 
MICHAEL IF YOU ARE INTERESTED. 

Weds 14th  December 
AGM and Christmas Social. 

In Bloom 
Pam Allen 
394365  
Jean Neve 
393682 

The In Bloom Web Site (wintertononseainbloom.co.uk) is regularly kept 
up to date with all the In Bloom news and there is a lovely picture 
gallery.  It is well worth a browse.  New members are always welcome 
to join the In Bloom Team.  Do give us a call if you would like to join us. 
You will be made very welcome. 

 

Quiz Nights  
Mark Cox – 
393302 

The November Quiz Night raised £107 which was donated to the 
Under 11 Cricket Team.  The money raised by each monthly Quiz is 
donated to local Village groups so why not come along and join in the 
fun at the next Quiz. 

Christmas Quiz is on  
Thurs 8th December 
8pm at Hermanus 
Wear your Christmas Hat! And if you 
could bring along a raffle prize it would 
be much appreciated. 
 WI  

Joyce Pitchford 
393415 
3rd Tuesday 
monthly 7.30 pm 
– Church Room 

This month was our A.G.M and 29 members attended.  Joyce Pitchford 
was re-elected as President as were our existing Committee members. 
We had a cheese & wine evening with a quiz prepared by Marie - the 
winning table reached a score of 21 out of 30. Very enjoyable. 
 Outings  - Christmas Dinner at The Highwaymans,  Hermanus on 13th 
December. Please be at venue at 7pm and please bring along a  
Christmas present (value £3 minimum).  If you don’t bring one then you 
can’t take one! Please also if possible can you donate a raffle prize. 
 Cromer Christmas Show coach leaves the green at 5.30pm prompt. 

Tuesday 13th December – Annual 
Christmas meal, this year at The 
Highwaymans, Hermanus. 
 
Friday 16th December – Trip to Cromer 
Pier Christmas Show. 

 
 
        

 
 

 
 
Wednesday 7 December 10am – 2pm  
In Search of Marine Mammals  
Join Norfolk Wildlife Trust on a minibus trip in search of 
grey seals. We will take a bracing walk along sand dunes 
in search of these charismatic animals. Location: Great 
Yarmouth Library  
Booking: Essential – 01603 598333 
 
Friday 16 December 10am – 4pm  
Beginner’s Guide to Wildlife Photography  
Watch the birdie… join us as we introduce you to the 
basics of wildlife photography. Location: The Priory 
Centre  Booking: Essential – call 01493 743023 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that it is seal 

pupping season and there is a 

possibility of seals on the beach at this 

time of the year.  Please do not disturb 

seals in any way and be sure to keep 

dogs well away. 

 

There have been reports of Bull Seals 

on the beach between Bush Road 

and Hemsby and these large males 

are particularly likely to exhibit 

aggressive behaviour at this time of 

the year.  Take care and keep dogs 

and children clear. 

 

WE SEEM TO HAVE BEEN HAVING PROBLEMS WITH FLY-TIPPING OF RUBBISH 

IN LOW ROAD RECENTLY.  THIS IS DANGEROUS, ANTI-SOCIAL AND ILLEGAL! 



 
  

Winterton on Sea Parish Council 
 
 

Nine residents were welcomed to the Parish Council meeting which took place on Thursday 17th 
November 2011 in the Village Hall. 
 
1. Public discussion:  

• A resident expressed concern that a fence had been erected down the bridleway 
leading from Kings Street to residential properties and asked if a planning application 
had been received since it would appear that part of the fence exceeded the limit over 
which planning consent would be required.  In addition, a solid gate had been erected 
which blocked off the bridleway and it was noted that this now made the bridleway 
extremely dark, especially for elderly residents who needed to use it to access Kings 
Street.  Clerk to investigate. 

• A resident reported that there were 3 very aggressive bull seals on the beach between 
Bush Road and Hemsby which were attacking dogs.  A warning would be put in the 
Newsletter and other residents would be warned by word of mouth where possible. 
 

2. To Receive a report from Borough/County Councill ors 
• Cllr Weymouth reported that GYBC would dig out Bulmer Pit in the near future and the 

vegetation would be left on the side.  Clerk to inform In Bloom. 
 

3. To consider planning Applications and review pla nning permissions:  
 
Applications: 

• 06/11/0641/F. Proposed alteration, extension and roof conversion of existing detached 
bungalow. Red Cliff, Bush Road, Winterton. 2nd application (previous Application No 
06/11/0317/F). Unanimously rejected for the following reasons: loss of privacy and light 
to neighbouring properties; over-development of site; not in keeping with existing 
dwellings and character of area; does not comply with Planning Policy HOU18.  It was 
noted that 5 letters of objection from neighbours had been received. 

 
Planning Decisions 

• 06/11/0542/O.  Construction of detached three bedroom dwelling.  Bush Road.  GYBC 
Approved. 

• 06/11/0598/F.  One and two storey extension and conversion of existing bungalow to 
create a family eco house.  Pebble Lodge, The Craft.  Application Withdrawn  

• 06/11/0616/F.  Extension to North Elevation.  4J Bungalow, Low Road.  GYBC 
Approved .   

 
Next Meeting is on Thursday 15 December at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall 

Parish Council Surgery – Saturday 17 December 10 am  – 11 am in the Village Hall 
 
 

Contact details for your Parish Councillors  
 

Parish Clerk:  Gill Lack – 393306 
[PLEASE NOTE THE CLERK’S WORKING HOURS ARE MONDAY T O THURSDAY 10AM TO 1PM]  

 
 

Chairman: Michael Blake – 393749     Vice Chairman:  Bev Kay – 394954   
Chris Barlow – 393674   Di Jones – 393656    Lynda Sharples – 393832 
Keith Harrison – 393975        Julian Simms – 393253  Bruce Greenall -  393497 

Carmel Shiggins – 394937 



 
 

  

?

 

 
 

If you had to respond to a life-threatening incident are you confident you 

could cope?   If not, then St. John Ambulance are offering you a place on 

a SIX hours 

 Basic Life Support First Aid Course             
Winterton on Sea Village Hall  

Tuesday 10th, 17th and 24th January, 2012 

7-30pm  9.30pm  

This Course is open to and within the ability of everyone.   

You will practice the necessary basic first aid procedures  

to manage  casualties of all age groups until further help attends 

 

For further information or to reserve a place please contact the tutor   

Bob Mann      Tel: 01493 393903  Email:   ctzn.2000@btopenworld.com 

Programme includes latest resuscitation protocols 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRITISH DOMESTIC PLUMBING 
Eastern Lights, Beach Road, Winterton on Sea 
Tel: 01493 393913         Mob: 07879 842818 

We are available 24 hours a day 7 days a week 
Your local Winterton Plumbing/Heating Company 

 

WINTER IS HERE – IT’S TIME TO HAVE YOUR BOILER SERVICED 

A professional service can save you  

an average of 15%-20% on your oil costs 

 

We specialise in boiler breakdowns and repair work and carry a large 
amount of boiler spares for all makes and models.  When called out to 

repair a boiler or heating system we guarantee to leave you with a heating 

system that works (not return to fix it later because we don’t have the 

parts on the van!).  If not – there will be no charge. 

 
WE WILL BEAT ANY “LIKE FOR LIKE” QUOTE 

*Oil Boiler Servicing at £49.95 + parts* 
*Boiler Installations – free advice* 

 
Co Reg No. C12368      Technician Reg No. C29910 

 

ALWAYS CHECK YOUR PLUMBER/HEATING COMPANY’S OFTEC REGISTRATION 



 

 

 
 

� We haven’t heard about any new arrivals in the Village since our last Newsletter.  But, if you know different, 
then please let us know! 

 
If you’re new to the Village and we’ve missed you  

and you would like to be listed here please let us know  
Tel: Bev on 394954 or e-mail: wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk 

 

_________________________________________________ 

 

 

Country Plumbing, Heating & Electrical Services 

Plumbing, Oil & Gas Boiler Servicing, Maintenance & Installation  

+ Domestic Electrical Services  

Repps with Bastwick  

Tel (01692) 670139  

Mob (07899)014797  

E-mail neildyble@btinternet.com  

Fully Qualified Plumbing & Heating Engineer since 1995 

 24 Hour Breakdown service available 

    
 

 

 
 
 

The Chitter-runners annual reunion lunch was held at Hermanus on Saturday 19th November.  75 
descendants of the old fishing families of the village attended along with family members.  A raffle was held in 
aid of the Winterton Church Tower Restoration Fund and £140 was raised.  The raffle was won by Peter Cater 
seen in the photograph with his wife with their prize painting by the late Bob Woodhouse of fishing boats 
returning to harbour which had been donated for the event. 



 
The Parish Church of Holy Trinity & All Saints, Winterton-on-Sea 

 

The All Souls Service of Commemoration of our 

departed loved ones was held on Sunday 30 

October. Many people attended, and lit lights of 

remembrance after the reading of the names. St 

Mary’s Singers performed ‘In the arms of an angel’, 

‘Just as I am’ and ‘You raise me up.’ 

  

Remembrance Sunday was marked by an Act of 

Remembrance at the War Memorial, followed by a 

Mass of Requiem in church. 901 Troop of Marine 

Cadets were in attendance, together with 

representatives of the Ormesby and District Branch 

of the Royal British Legion with their standard. The 

last post was sounded by Joe Allen and poppy 

wreaths were laid.  

 

Sadly someone stole the contents of the poppy 

appeal box, but we are most grateful to Scott and 

Darrin and the Fisherman’s Return for making up 

what we think was lost from the box. The poppy 

appeal box in Hemsby church was also raised. 

Whoever it was who stole from it, do you realise 

who the money was given for and what they have 

gone through in service to their country?  

 

From the registers: 

 

The Wedding took place at the Parish Church on 

Saturday 22 October of John Harris and Christine 

Maddox. John is an officer of the 901 Troop of 

Marime Cadets who  formed a guard of honour as 

the guests left the church.   

We wish them all  happiness in their future married life.  

 

The baptism took place on Sunday 16 October of 

Ruby Savage, the daughter of Keith & Laura 

Savage of Great Yarmouth 

 

The baptism took place on Saturday 5 November 

of Alexander Bird, the son of Lewis and Laura Bird 

of The Cobbleways, Winterton. 

May they shine as a light in the world to the glory of 

God the Father.  

 

 

 

 

The funeral of Dolores Mayers took place on 

Friday 16 September at Gorleston Crematorium.  

 

The funeral of Evelyn Dugdale who died on 25 

October aged 77, took place on Wednesday 2 

November at the parish church. Evelyn was a 

resident at Woodstock Residential Care Home in 

Back Path, and celebrated her birthday party in 

advance just before she died.  

 

The funeral and Requiem Mass for Geoffrey Tilley 

who died on 23 October aged 78, took place on 

Wednesday 2 November at the parish church. 

Geoffrey and his wife Cathy have been 

worshippers at the church for many years. 

Geoffrey was very proud of his Winterton roots, 

and his Dyble and Larner lineage. Among 

Geoffrey’s  claims to fame were fitting the TV chef 

Fanny Craddock’s kitchen and lodging in the 

house of the comedy actor Terry Scott’s parents, 

letting Terry in when locked out.  
 

May they rest in peace.  

 

Carol-Singing has been organised in the care 

homes of Hemsby in which several former 

Winterton residents are looked after:  

Tuesday 20 December at Church Farm at 2pm. 

Wednesday 21 December at The Coach House 2pm  

and at The Vineries at 3.30pm. 

Anybody is welcome to join us, just turn up.  

 

All are most welcome at our Christmas Services 

Sunday 4 December  3pm  Christingle Service  

 

Sunday 18 December  6.30pm Christmas Carol 

Service  with mulled wine, mince pies & St Mary’s 

Singers 

 

Christmas Eve     3pm: Crib Service  

9pm:  Moonlight Mass   with mulled wine &  mince 

pies 
 

Christmas Day  9am  Christmas Morning Mass 

with Carols  
 

New Year’s Day 11am United Christmas 

Communion Service at Hemsby  

  (NB no service at Winterton that Sunday) 


